
Towne South Church of Christ 
2224 Peartree Road     Elizabeth City, North Carolina 27909    252-338-2248 

Elders 
Mike Baker : David Brothers : Jim Cormode : Bill Griffin : Glenn McGinnis (Chair) 

Brad Giffin 
Senior Minister 

Home: 330-9994 

Cell: 619-4303 

bgiffin@tscoc.com 

Jonathan Snoots 
Family Life Minister 

Cell: 312-3232 

jasnoots@tscoc.com 

Kristine “Sissy” Giffin 
Children’s Director 

Home: 330-9994 

Cell: 619-2592 

sgiffin@tscoc.com 

CHILDREN 
Our Nursery and Children’s programs offer a warm and caring atmosphere 

and are well supervised. Nursery and Pre-school classrooms are located 

along the entry hallway. A Junior Church service for grades 1st - 5th is 

located upstairs. 

COMMUNION 
Jesus gave us this memorial to call our attention each week to the price He 

paid for our sins - death on a cross. All Christians are invited to participate 

in communion and meditate on God’s love and grace. 

OFFERING 
Those of us who have committed our lives to Jesus give out of love to 

support His work here on earth. If you are a guest with us today, you are 

welcome to express your gratitude by giving but do not feel pressured. 

DECISIONS 
Near the end of the service an invitation is extended. It is an opportunity for 

you to walk forward to make your intention known to accept Jesus as your 

Savior, rededicate your life, transfer your membership to this congregation, 

or ask for prayer and spiritual counsel.  

BAPTISM 
You may witness a baptism today. Immersion in water pictures the death 

and burial of our old life without Jesus and the beginning of our new life as 

His follower. It is the moment when God’s grace unites with our faith 

providing forgiveness of sins and the gift of the Holy Spirit. 

INFORMATION 
To request more information about the Christian life, this Church, or how 

we may minister more effectively to your needs, please come to the table 

at the front at the conclusion of the service. 

Financial Stewardship 

General Fund-November 

Last Week .......................... $6,035.45 

Monthly Total .................. $28,562.52 

Monthly Budget ............... $28,346.55 

Percentage Met......................... 101% 

 

Budget through end of October 

Budgeted Income ................ $243,783 

Actual Income ..................... $223,461 

Over/Under ........................... $20,322  

Attendance 

Last Week 

Sunday School…………..68 

Morning Worship.......... 245 

 

Average for 2014  

Sunday School ................ 93 

Morning Worship.......... 263 

 

November Average 

Morning Worship ......... 259 

Praise the Lord: The Dollar Club has been able to transfer $11,266 from the 
general fund to benevolence to help those in need in 2014!  

 Class This Week Next Week 

9:30am ARK Rachel Hayes Haley Giffin  

 JAM  Darren & Stephanie G.  Sissy Giffin  

11:30am ARK Jennifer & Dalton Mann Amy McGinnis  

 JAM  Laura Harkins  Sissy Giffin  

 Greeters  Nursery 

Dec 7 Marion Everett & Lori White 9:30 Winnie Wiseman, Janel Shaw 

10:30 Xanda Harris, Alex & Jeana 

11:30 Patricia Baker, Geanine Bullock 

Dec 14 Danny & Carol Flowers 9:30 Karen Wood, Emily Greene 

10:30 Pam Hagan, Lisa Romona 

11:30 Kris Pelton, Todd Pelton 

Dec 21 Ken & Susanne Edwards 9:30 Carol Flowers, Cassidy Flowers 

10:30 Katie Anderson, Nate Anderson 

11:30 Shelley Greene, Emily Greene 

Reach.Grow.Serve 

ARK & JAM Leaders 
Please remember to check the rotation schedule 

and pick up your lesson plans.  

Parents of K-5th Grades  
Please remember to “check” your children “IN and 

OUT”  of the Nursery, ARK (preschool) and JAM 

(K-5th grades)! 

First Time Guests 
Our minister wants to meet you; he’ll be at the Welcome Table just for you 
immediately after the benediction. Also, there’s a gift for you at the table! 

Cleaning Teams 

Dec 13 Janel Shaw, Emily Beamon, Carol Adams, Terry 

Thomas, Debbie Priddy, Jennifer Ankney, Lindsay Lee  

Dec 20 Jeff/Karen Wood, Mike Baker, Jill Boyer, Brandon 

Chappell  

Communion 

December Lane 

  

FOOD BOX 
The Benevolence Team is collecting non-perishable foods to distribute for 

holiday meals! Please purchase some extras of your favorite foods to 

donate. The FOOD BOX is located next to the Christmas tree in the 

auditorium. Thanks for all you do to help those in need!  

Towne South Angels Among Us  
Please help to make this Christmas more special for a local child.  

1. Take an angel from our tree (decorated with love, by the boys and girls from 

our Towne South Sunday School classes). 

2. Purchase the items from the child’s wish list, found on the 

back of the angel.   

3. Please wrap the gifts and return to Towne South.  

4. Place the gifts under the Christmas tree by December 19th, 

with the original angel attached. For questions, requests and suggestions, please 

email me at claracthomas.03@gmail.com  or leave a message at 757-727-3235. 

It’s not too late! Towne South would like to take the opportunity to help 

children and families in need this blessed holiday season. Please let us 

know if you or someone you know would like some support this year. 

Please contact Clara Thomas and give us your wish list. Please include 

name, age & sizes. 

The Giving Tree (Sponsored by the JAM kids) 

The Pasquotank Ministers Council for Education is sponsoring their 6th 

annual Coats for Christmas campaign, and we here at Towne South 

encourage all families to give toward this in whatever way possible. A 

box will be below the Kid’s Ministry board to collect the new or 

gently used coats. More information can be found on the poster 

located on that board. 

The JAM Kids want to come alongside this effort and help 

provide some winter accessories. So we are encouraging all of our 

kids to bring in new or gently used winter hats, mittens, and 

gloves, in a variety of sizes. As they come in, they will be placed 

on the “Giving Tree” as decorations until the children package them during one of 

the last Christmas program rehearsals.  

We will make sure these pieces get to the PMCE leaders for distribution. Thank 

you for helping to keep your community warm this winter.  

Welcome! 
Elizabeth Umphlett recently placed her membership with us!  Welcome and 
pray for her as she serves with us here at Towne South! 

Sign up now for Financial Peace University To Start Jan. 5 
We all need a plan for our money. Financial Peace University (FPU) is that 

plan! It teaches God's ways of handling money. Through video teaching, 

class discussions and interactive small group activities, FPU presents 

biblical, practical steps to get from where you are to where you've dreamed 

you could be. This plan will show you how to get rid of debt, manage your 

money, spend and save wisely, and much more! Go to http://tscoc.com/#/

our-church-ministries/fpu  for more info and to sign up – you will need to 

order materials, etc., so don’t wait to sign up. 
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Reach.Grow.Serve 
info@tscoc.com       tscoc.com 

For your safety and the safety of our children, security 

recording devices are in use in this building. Please Note!! 

Church Activities 
This Week’s Activities 

Wednesday ............................................................... Men’s Bible Study @ 6:15am 

 Camp JAM & Youth @ 6:30pm 

 Ladies’ Small Group @ 6:30pm 

 Praise Band Practice @ 6:00pm 

Thursday .................................................................. Men’s Bible Study @ 6:30pm 

 High School Youth/Jonathans @ 8:00pm 

Upcoming Activities 

Dec 14  .................................................... Children’s Christmas Musical – 6:30 pm 

Dec 21 ....................................................................................... Christmas Caroling 

Dec 23 ........................................................................................ Christmas Eve Eve 

Jan 5  ................................................................... Financial Peace University Starts 

Feb 20-22  ..................................................................................................... CCYC  

December 7, 2014 

Our Story Continues is a 2-year capital campaign to raise funds for the 

new addition and parking lot.  Many have made a monthly commitment 

to this campaign.   

Our Story Continues - November 

Last Week ............................... $2,266 

Monthly Total .................. $11,113.00 

  

Monthly Budget ......... $14,892.20 

Percentage Met .................... 75% 

Worship through Praise 

Hope Was Born This Night 

Joy To The World 

O Come All Ye Faithful 
 

Worship Through Giving 

Jeff Wood 
 

Jesus Messiah  
  

Worship Through Remembrance 

Mike Baker 
 

Worship Through Scriptures  

Brad Giffin 
 

 Invitation 

Arms Open Wide  
 

Prayer 

 Praise Team  

Letôs Give Thanks For $Dollar ClubðAnd Letôs Keep Giving! 

This week the Dollar Club was able to provide food for a family with an urgent 

need, something we anticipate to occur more regularly as the weather gets colder 

and the holidays get closer. We are grateful for the generous contributions and 

want to remind everyone of the importance of this ministry as we seek to spread 

Christ’s love throughout our community. If you know of a need, please submit an 

application to the committee; applications can be found on the church website. 

Christian Life Coaching 
A Christian Life Coach can walk beside you through whatever challenges you 

have in your life. A trained life coach has many tools to help you determine what 

your next step should be toward a more abundant life. A life coach can work with 

you to bring hope, let God change you through the Holy Spirit, and 

develop spiritual habits and skills that will continue to help you cope 

with whatever comes your way in the future. 

Julie Fields is offering Christian life coaching on Tuesday nights 

at Towne South from 6 p.m. to 9 p.m. Please contact her for an 

appointment at 1juliefields@gmail.com. Julie will work with women, children, 

families, or couples. For your convenience coaching appointments can be done 

either in person or by phone. 

We are excited about this year’s 

Christmas presentation, “A Night of 

Miracles.” that will take place the 

evening of December 14th. The 

evening will focus on the many 

miracles that surrounded the arrival of 

the baby Jesus. There will be 

shepherds, angels, Magi, etc., and 

some really great songs, old and new. 

Due to a few extenuating circumstances, next 

Friday’s rehearsal will be moved to Saturday 

morning from 10am to 12:30pm. This will be 

considered a dress rehearsal!! 

If you have any questions, please contact Sissy Giffin at 

sgiffin@tscoc.com or Church: 338-2248 Cell: 619-2592 

Rehearsal /Scoot & Skate Dates 

Saturday, Dec 13th Dress Rehearsal 

10am to 12:30pm 

Sunday, Dec 14th Presentation 

6:30pm 

New Ladies’ Study 
Come study the wisdom (and the lack thereof) in the Old Testament 

historical books of Ezra, Nehemiah, and Esther with the Ladies' 

Sunday School Class beginning Dec. 7 at 10:45.  Quarterlies provided, 

"beginners" welcomed.  

Volunteer Labor Time is Here!  
Construction continues on our new addition and if you are available during the 

week there may be opportunities to help! We need people comfortable 

operating in equipment and at height. Gloves, ear protection, 

eye protection and hard hats are strongly recommended for all 

and will be required for some tasks. Tools to bring:  Tape 

measure, sharpie marker pen, cordless drills or screw 

guns.  Call Doug Brothers (252) 394-5965 to enquire as to needs, 

including clean-up jobs! The crew works 8am - 4pm. 

Ladies Fellowship Meeting  
Area Ladies Fellowship Meeting will be held at Berea Church of Christ on 

Monday, December 8, 2014, at 7:00 p.m.  $5.00 donation for 

the meal and an offering will also be taken for the Albemarle 

Pregnancy Resource Center.  The theme is “Jesus, The longer 

I Serve Him, the Sweeter He Grows.”  Lou Godfrey will leave 

from the parking area beside Heritage Hall at MACU at 6:00 pm if 

you need a ride.  If any questions, call Lou at home at 335-5927 or cell 

phone 333-4496. 

"...and they shall call his name Immanuel." 

Matthew 1:23 

With Sincere Gratitude 
After prayerful consideration, David Brothers has decided to step down as serving 

in the position of elder.  The eldership expresses our sincere gratitude for his six 

years of service to Towne South in this leadership position. He will continue to 

manage our building expansion.  

Christmas Cards 

As has been our custom for many years, there will be a Christmas 

card table available on which you may place your cards for 

distribution among our church family. In addition, we will place 

on the table starting this Sunday a list of family names in case you 

may need reminders of people’s names you may not easily recall. 

End of Year Service 
On Sunday, December 28th, we will only have one service beginning at 9:30.  


